TOWN OF KEEDYSVILLE, MARYLAND

"Where Northern Thrift and Personality Blend with Southern Charm and Hospitality"

P.O. Box 359 19 South Main Street Keedysville, MD 21756 301-432-5795 www.keedysvillemd.com



Ken Lord, Mayor Barry Levey, Assistant Mayor Gina Ellis, Council Member Judy Kerns, Council Member Matthew Hull, Council Member

September 4, 2019

The monthly meeting of the Keedysville Water Commission was called to order at 9:15pm, with the following members present: Commission Chairman Barry Levey, Commission Members Ken Lord, Gina Ellis and Matt Hull and Town Administrator Rick Bishop

Minutes for July & August, 2019 were read and approved.

General Fund Report was \$195,915.10.

Mr. Levey noted that the Town is waiting on a RFP from Frederick Seibert Assoc. for the Antietam Waterline Replacement and Extension project.

Mr. Levey discussed the recent Regional Water Advisory Board meeting. He said a preliminary true-up was presented. He noted the proposed shared cost for the study recently completed by Boonsboro. He said he told the Board that, because Keedysville was not included in the study, Keedysville would not share in the cost.

Mr. Levey said he is very interested in entering into a maintenance contract for the water storage tank, so as to be proactive as opposed to reactive. He noted it would be a long-term contract.

Ms. Ellis asked how much the repair to the gasket on top of the water tank cost. Mr. Levey said \$744.00

Meeting adjourned at 9:26pm.

Submitted, Richard Bishop Town Administrator